
 

 

 

A note from the Head 

 

Tel: 01769 580512 
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Kings Nympton Weekly Newsletter 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton     admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

 

  

Dear Parents / Carers 

What a busy week has been had by all at school this week. 

There have been two forest school sessions to catch up with those missed when Mrs Blacker 
was supporting residentials across the federation. Thank you again to Mrs Blacker for planning 
and running these sessions which are of such enormous benefit to our children. 

Pupils have been completing NFER assessments this week which helps us to understand their 
attainment levels and progress. They are also extremely useful for formative assessment in order 
that we can identify areas of the curriculum where children need support. 

We have begun transitional work for our year 2 children and our year 5s did a cooking activity 
with them in order that the children can better understand each other in preparation for their new 
group in September. 

Finally, following an interview process this week, we are delighted to announce our appointment 

of Miss Rae as our new Class 2 teacher. Her enthusiasm and experience of working with children 

of different ages and abilities along with her calm yet authoritative presence in the class made 

her the ideal candidate for the job. We extend a warm welcome to her and look forward to the 

positivity she will bring to the school. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore : Executive Headteacher 

 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 8TH JULY 2024 

Saturday 6th July 
 Deadline for booking before school club and school meals for the  

15th July 

Monday 8th July 

 School door opens at 8:45am and will shut promptly at 8:55am  

so that children are in class ready to start their learning at 9am, late  

arrivals will need to be signed in, in the admin office 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Table Top Games Club - Mrs Betts (Final Session) 

Tuesday 9th July 

 Transition “Move Up” Day - Children should come to School/

Preschool as normal and we be released at the end of the day by their 

current teacher 

 Admin Team Training Day - no admin staff after 9.30am Emails will be 

checked periodically throughout the day, please telephone school if 

your message is urgent. 

 PE kit - Class 1 & Class 2 

Wednesday 10th July  

Thursday 11th July  PE kit today: Class 2 

Friday 12th July  PE kit today: Class 1 

Saturday 12th July 
 Deadline for booking before school club and school meals for the  

w/c 22nd July 

Emails sent this week: Kit List - Yr 4 - Wildwood Escot Overnight visit, Little Wandle Yr 2, Lunch Friday 19th July, Yr 

6 Water Fight & BBQ at Winkleigh, Deadline - London Residential 2025 Deposit, Deadline - Skern Lodge 2025  

Deposit,  



 

 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

Preschool - Mrs Stapley 

This week we have created summer themed collages, enjoyed our play dough ice cream factory 
and designed our own ice lollies creating different patterns.  

On Thursday we welcomed families for our 'Summer stay and play' thank you for coming to see 
us and it was lovely to welcome some new families.  

Below is a song we have sung this week. 

Have a wonderful weekend.  

The Preschool Team  



 

 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

Class 1 - Mrs Betts 

We have had a great week this week in Class one. The children have worked really hard  
focussing on their quizzes in the mornings. Then, they have been spending the afternoons 
learning about toast in Design and Technology. They discussed how they liked their toast, then 
they learnt how to cook toast for one, two and three minutes, and ate some samples – not sure 
any of them were keen on the three minute (very brown) toast! They have designed how they 
want to make their own toast - thinking about the colour, shape, and spreads. So they are ready 
for next week when they will get to make their own toast. 

The children have had two great days at forest school this week. It has been wonderful to see 

the children enjoying and being creative in the natural environment. Last week the children 

made their fairy dens, and upon returning this week, some of them chose to add more  

features. The children used clay to make their own tree spirits, and then played forest floor 

guess who?  We also made and ate the favourite campfire jam doughnuts. 



 

 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

Class 2 - Mrs Godly 

Class two have been focussing on their quizzes this week.  

While year 6 have been creating their I motion videos for their leavers assembly, incorporating 
the school trips that they have enjoyed this year.  

Year 6 enjoyed developing their cooking skills by making some delicious Rocky Road.  Also, 
Year 5 worked with Year 2's cooking and selecting ingredients for their own pizzas which they 
then shared and enjoyed across the school.   

Mrs Miali and Mrs Slade organised a special breakfast treat for the children in recognition of all 
their hard work and effort this week.  



 

 

SPRING/SUMMER MENU 

Check calendar for deadline dates. 

 



 

 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 



 

 
 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

To help you find the guidance you need, please visit: 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/family-support/haf-programme/ 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/family-support/haf-programme/ntserver/HelenMoyies$/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates

